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2024 – 2025 Budget Press Release 
 
At the May 28, 2024, Board meeting, the Board of Trustees of The Horizon School 
Division approved the operating budget for the 2024-2025 school year.  An 
overall deficit of $37,623 was reported.  As a part of that deficit is a one-time 
remediation revenue of $708,591.  This is in relation to the Alberta Education 
funded demolition of Erle Rivers High School and the reclamation of identified 
hazardous materials which has generated a revenue item that is not usually 
presented in the Division’s financial statement.  Adjusting for this remediation 
presents an operating deficit of $746,214 for the upcoming school year. 
 
Alberta Education funding rates received no provincial increase for the 2024-2025 
school year.  Funding adjustments that were received resulted from changes in 
enrolment or how certain grants were allocated provincially.  The Horizon School 
Division receives over 90% of its revenue directly from Alberta Education and that 
funding received a total increase of 1.9%.  This is insufficient to offset escalating 
costs.  Significant cost increases relate to support staff wages, health benefit 
rates, Canada Pension Plan, carbon tax, staff absenteeism and general inflation.   
 
The board has approved a significant deficit to limit reductions in staffing and 
programming.  The deficit will be covered by board reserves.  The practice of 
having deficits is not sustainable.  If funding does not rise to offset cost 
escalations, adjustments to operations will have to be made in future years. 
 
The budget summary is as follows: 
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